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POLICE DEPARTMENT

VILLAGE OF HILLSIDE
425 Hillside Avenue
Hillside, Illinois 60162-1215

July 2, 2015

James Page

Executive Director

[llinois Law Enforcement Alarm System
1701 East Main Street

Urbana, Illinois 61802

Dear Director Page:

On behalf of the Village of Hillside and the Hillside Police Department, I would like to thank the
Illinois Law Enforcement Alarm System (ILEAS) and the member departments that sent officers to
assist in response to the ILEAS call-out on June 15, 2015.

We are grateful for the assistance provided by officers sent from LaGrange, Hodgkins, Berwyn,
Cook County Forest Preserve, and Downers Grove Police Departments during the flooding in our
Village on that particular June evening. With so many main intersections flooded, these officers
helped to block off roadways and divert traffic, which provided safety for our residents and
motorists traveling through our Village.

All of the officers demonstrated professionalism, courtesy, and a willingness to do whatever was
necessary to avert a dangerous situation and provide safety, not only for our residents and motorists,
but also safety for our own officers and Village Emergency personnel in an overtaxed manpower
situation.

Ilinois Law Enforcement Alarm System (ILEAS) has provided an invaluable source for manpower
and mutual aid support during this flooding emergency in the Village of Hillside. We are grateful to
ILEAS, the member departments, and the professionalism of the officers that assisted in this
cooperative team effort of law enforcement professionals.

I have also sent a personal thank you to each of the departments that sent officers in response to the

call-out on June 15, 2015.
Sincerely, s
/Y
phl M. Cukagzek '
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